

# Code Administrator Meeting Summary

## Meeting name: GSR032 - Facilitate Implementation of the Electricity System Restoration Standard Workgroup 2

---

Date: 12/05/2023

---

### Contact Details

Chair: Milly Lewis, National Grid ESO [milly.lewis@nationalgrideso.com](mailto:milly.lewis@nationalgrideso.com)

Proposer: Sade Adenola and Llewellyn Hoenselaar, National Grid ESO  
[Sade.Adenola@nationalgrideso.com](mailto:Sade.Adenola@nationalgrideso.com) [Llewellyn.Hoenselaar@nationalgrideso.com](mailto:Llewellyn.Hoenselaar@nationalgrideso.com)

---

### Key areas of discussion

The aims of Workgroup 2 were to; review actions; review Terms of Reference; consider draft legal text comments and review the timeline.

### Actions

The Chair went through the actions from Workgroup 1. Actions 1 and 2 were closed. Action 3 is to be followed up on as certain Workgroup members felt that more Developers needed to be part of the Workgroup conversation to proceed.

### Terms of Reference

The Chair presented the Terms of Reference (ToR) and stated that the SQSS Panel has approved the additional ToR which was added in the last Workgroup meeting: h) Consider the impact to investment plans and current compliance levels. The key element of this Workgroup is to decide if this needs to be included in SQSS or elsewhere, as well as considering point h).

### Review of Draft Legal Text

LH presented the draft legal text and comments made internally and externally. The aim was to achieve consensus with the Workgroup members.

- Section 1.7 – The Workgroup agreed this section should be removed and Introduction section 1.2 should be amended. SQSS currently sets out capacity and redundancy requirements, this needs to be extended to include restoration and standard requirements for ESRS. Section 1.2 should be simplified but must take into account that this does not retrospectively affect OFTOs. The Workgroup agreed that the restoration requirement is added into 1.2. with the ESO to wordsmith and reshare.

## Appendix I

The Workgroup requested that code references are removed and text matches Appendix A structure and status. The ESO to include text that cover non retrospective OFTO applications, it needs to be explicit and self-contained.


- Section 1.2 a) – The Workgroup agreed to remove this text; however, it was suggested that this should be elaborated in the following section to give instruction on how to achieve sufficient switching speed being restored. It was pointed out that this is already captured in 3.3.7 in STCP 01-1 and the Grid Code, the workgroup to consider adding this to the SQSS.
- Section 1.2 b) I. – The Workgroup agreed this text should be removed as Section 1.2 b) II. is a better replacement text. The proposer is aware that this will be removing reference to clause 1.5 section K of the STC, however this will be incorporated elsewhere.
- Section 1.2 b) II. – The Workgroup preferred this over the initial text, however it requires a more defined text and not a “blanket” approach. It was also mentioned this should have a similar structure and format as Appendix A and the proposer should review other sections of the SQSS to see if there are comparable references.
- Sections 1.5.1 to 1.5.3 were removed, and the four clauses under Section 1.5.3 were integrated into Section 1.2 b)
- It was agreed that clauses II and III to be merged but requires further wordsmithing.
- It was agreed that clause I.V. will be included.
- It was agreed clause V. could be removed as it will be portrayed in STCP 16.1, which has been updated to include restoration capability.
- Additional criteria – it was suggested by the Chair to review this after section 1.5.3 I. to I.V. have been amended.

## Review and agree Timeline

A contingency Workgroup meeting is scheduled for 30 May if the Workgroup find they need to do an internal review ahead of Workgroup Consultation.

---

## Next Steps

- 18 May: ESO to circulate updated draft legal text
  - 19 May: Workgroup 3 to review legal text, finalise consultation document, and consider specific consultation questions
  - 19 May: Workgroup 3 to review the timeline again, refine the solutions and draft questions for the Workgroup Consultation.
  - 30 May: Contingency meeting planned
- 

**Actions**

Action number	Workgroup Raised	Owner	Action	Comment	Due by	Status
1	WG1	Workgroup	Workgroup to suggest changes to be considered for wording, and share such suggestions with box.SQSS@nationalgrideso.com		5th May	Closed
2	WG1	LH	ESO to consider the points above in changes made to the draft text, including additional clarification and cross-code reference.		10th May	Closed
3	WG1	LH/ ML/ AH	WG distribution list reviewed for further developers to be invited	Follow up on action	19th May	Open
4	WG1	ML	New ToR point (h) added ahead of the next workgroup meeting	For documents shared for 12th May	8th May	Closed
5	WG2	LH/AJ/BA	Wordsmith draft legal text considering workgroup comments and circulate to members		18th May	Open

**Attendees**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Initial</b>	<b>Company</b>	<b>Role</b>
Milly Lewis	ML	Code Administrator, ESO	Chair
Jess Rivalland	EB	Code Administrator, ESO	Tech Sec
Llewellyn Hoenselaar	LH	ESO	Proposer
Andami Hooman	AH	Elmya Energy	Workgroup member
Anthony Johnson	AJ	ESO	Observer
Bieshoy Awad	BA	ESO	Observer
Colin Barden	CB	UK Power Networks	Workgroup member
David Lyon	DL	Frontier Power	Workgroup member
Graeme Vincent	GV	SP Energy Networks	Alternate workgroup member
Fang Ji	FJ	SSE	Alternate workgroup member
Fyali Jibji - Bukar	FJB	ESO	Observer
Jonathan Whitaker	JW	ESO	Observer
Kwaku Nti	KN	ESO	Observer
Lewis Morgan	LM	ESO	Workgroup member
Mark Ajal	MA	SSE	Workgroup member
Srinivas Edla	SE	SSE	Observer